When the next Newsletter is delivered, the sum of 20p will be due, to cover the cost of the next six issues.

Craft and Produce Sale for Helen House. The Women's Fellowship are organising a Craft and Produce sale in aid of Helen House, Oxford, on Saturday 14th September, commencing at 2.30 p.m. in the Clubroom. They ask as many people as possible to contribute items for sale or for the Tombola stall. There will be stalls for Cakes and Jams, etc., Garden Produce and Plants, Craft Items of all sorts, Unwanted Gifts and good-quality Bric-a-Brac (no jumble, thank you). There will also be refreshments served. Many of you will have seen the television programme or read the reports in some newspapers telling of the wonderful work done by this Hospice, in the charge of Mother Frances Dominica, which is the only one in the whole country caring exclusively for chronically sick children of all religions and races. The hospice is funded entirely by charitable trusts and donations, and makes no charges for the help and care it gives.

We are sure that many of you can find time before the 14th to knit or embroider or sew or paint or hammer and glue or bake for this event. Please bring items to the Clubroom on the morning of the 14th between 10.30 and 11.30 a.m. or advise any member of the Women's Fellowship if you wish items to be collected, or telephone 349, 322 or 315. And please do come and give the support of your presence on this occasion.

Parish Council News. To date the Council have been unable to appoint a successor to Mr Austin who has agreed to remain in office for the time being. The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Monday the 16th Septembner, at 8.00 p.m.

Traffic and Your Child. It has been reported that on a number of occasions recently children in the village have narrowly escaped injury from oncoming vehicles which because of obstructions were unable to see the children until the last moment. It is essential that all children are instructed to walk on footpaths wherever possible and, when there is no footpath or verge, to walk in single file and facing towards oncoming traffic.

Induction Service for our New Vicar. The Induction Service for the Rev. Philip Dallaway will be held in St. Michael's Church, Stewkley, on Tuesday 3rd September, at 8.00 p.m., followed by a social gathering and refreshments in Stewkley Village Hall. You are all cordially invited to be present on this occasion.

Harvest Supper. The Harvest Supper will be held in the Clubroom on Monday the 14th October. Anyone wishing to come should apply for tickets, (price £2.50) as soon as possible and not later than 7th October, to Mr Barnes (Soulbury 227) or Mrs Kellner (Soulbury 222).

Bucks Council for Voluntary Service. The B.C.V.S. are holding open days at their offices on the first floor of Walton House, Walton Street, Aylesbury, between 2 p.m. and 8 p.m. on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, the 25th, 26th and 27th September, when they will be happy to talk to anyone interested in their work of helping voluntary organisations to promote activities, especially in village communities. They offer practical services, such as photo-copying, printing, loan of display stands, help with meetings, the Bucks Playing Fields Association, and the village halls advisory service, etc. They will be pleased to discuss with anyone, over some refreshments, how they can help with likely projects. There is ample car parking in their Croft Road access.

W.I. Show. The W.I. have asked us to thank all those who made the Flower and Produce Show the success that it was. In particular they expressed appreciation of the Children's entries. The afternoon resulted in a total of £80 for W.I. funds.

Car Boot Sale. The Car Boot Sale made slightly over £400 for the Stoke Mandeville Hospital Children's Unit. Mr Conquest thanks Mr Hall and all who supported the event.

We offer congratulations to Juliet and Mike Clark on the birth of their son, Matthew John Michael, on 2nd August; also to Gillian and Dave Norris on the birth of their daughter, Rebecca, on 14th August, and to Priscilla and Stephen Hall on the birth of their son, Daniel Stephen, on the 18th August.

It is with regret that we record the death of Mr Jack Mercy on 1st August. Mr Mercy, who was alifelong resident of Soulbury, was a well-known and respected figure in the village. We offer our condolences to his family.

Methodist Church

Minister: The Rev. Alan Creber, The Manse, Stewkley. Tel: 251.

Sunday	1st September	10.30 a.m.	Mr R Richardson - Family Service.
Sunday	8th September	6.00 p.m.	*Circuit Service at High Street, Stewkley.
Sunday	15th September	6.00 p.m.	The Rev. A. Creber.
Sunday	22nd September	6.00 p.m.	Mr Ken Harris
Saturday	28th September	7.00 p.m.	Musical Evening in the Methodist Church by The Salvation Army from Bedford.
Sunday	29th September	10.30 a.m.) 6.00 p.m.)	Harvest Festival Services conducted by by Mr. A. Wales.

^{*} The Circuit Service will take the form of an Induction for the Rev. Nicola Jones, and the Induction fo the Rev. Alan Creber as Superintendent Minister.

Gifts for the Harvest Festival will be gratefully received at the Methodist Church from 2.30 p.m. on Saturday the 28th September.

Sunday School recommences on September 8th at 10.30 a.m.

Fellowship Meeting every Monday at 2.00 p.m.

All Saints	Churc	<u>a</u>			Vicar: The Rev. Philip Dallaway, The Vicarage, Stewkley, Tel: 287.
Sunday	lst	September	11.30	a.m.	Sung Eucharist and Sermon - The Rev. R. Howard.
Sunday	8th	September	11.30	a.m.	Sung Eucharist and Sermon - The Rev. P. Dallaway.
Sunday	15th	September	11.30	a.m.	an an an an t-aigh a Leigh a guair a t-aigh an t-aig
Sunday	22nd	September	11.30	a.m.	do.
Sunday	29th	September	10.15	a.m.	St. Michael's Patronal Festival at Stewkley. No Service at Soulbury.
Forthcoming	g Even	ts			
Thursday	5th	September	8.00	p.m.	Parochial Church Council Meeting in the Chur
Tuesday	10th	September	8.00	p.m.	W.I Bamix demonstration. Competition; a decorated biscuit.
Saturday	14th	September	2.30	p.m	- Women's Fellowship Craft and Produce Sale.
Monday	16th	September	8.00		Parish Council Meeting.
Wednesday	18th	September	8.00	p.m.	Women's Fellowship. Business Meeting at the home of Mrs. P. Faulkner, Bierton. Cars leave the Stone at 7.40 p.m.
	and the second second	September	2.30	p.m.	Social Circle Harvest Festival, conducted
Wednesday	25th	sehremmet			
	25th	September			by the Rev. P. Dallaway.
Wednesday <u>Diary Date</u> Monday		October			